
 

 

 

 

February 19, 2017 
New Members/Communion Sunday 

 
 

Series: “The Gospel According to Mark”     
Mark 4:21-69 

“Ears to Hear” 
Rev. Trent Walker 

 
9:00 am DayBreak Worship (Sanctuary) 

Music led by Chris Hansen 
 

9:00 am BreakWater Worship (Gym) 
Music led by Curt Dykema 

9:00 am and 10:30 am Sunday School  
(3 years - 5th grade) 

 
10:15 am Living Out Class (Upper Room) 

10:30 am BreakAway Worship (Sanctuary) 
Music led by Curt Dykema 

5:30 pm Divorce Care 
 

5:45 pm SRHIGH Dinner 
6:30 pm SRHIGH Youth Group 
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Living Out Class: 
Tough Questions Christians Ask  
Sundays - 10:15 to 11:00 am 
Pastor Greg TenBrink will lead discussions on a new question each 
Sunday in the Upper Room from 10:15 to 11:00 am.  
 

The Art of Marriage 

Wednesdays - February 1 through March 8 at 6:30pm  
Upper Room  
Pastor Greg TenBrink will lead the six sessions based on Love 
Happens, Love Fades, Love Dances, Love Interrupted, Love Sizzles & 
Love Always. 
 

Meal Ministry  

We are collecting freezable meals for those in our church community 
in need of meals after surgery, birth of a baby or during an illness, 
etc. Disposable pans are on the shelves behind the welcome center 
by Door B or in the freezer, the freezer is in the storage room next to 
the kitchen. Please prepare your favorite dish and place your 
donated meal in the freezer with the sign “Meal Ministry” on it. You 
can also bring your meal in a disposable pan you provide or purchase 
a pre-made meal from the store. Be sure to include on the dish:    
Your name 

Date food was prepared 
Name of dish 
Baking directions 
Ingredients (for dietary purposes) 

If you wish to join our Meal Train list as longer term needs arise, 
please contact the office with your email address.   

 

Community Cupboard 

You can continue to bless Harvest Stand Ministries  through the 
Community Cupboard.  Most needed items are:  toilet paper, 
shampoo, toothpaste, feminine hygiene products, laundry 
detergent, dish soap, pinto beans, chili (no beans), walnuts, 
mayonnaise, pasta sauce, tomato sauce, sugar, stewed tomatoes, 
canned yams, sliced potatoes, corn, pineapple chunks, mandarin 
oranges, and bread. Drop off your donations at the Community 
Cupboard table in the Community Commons.   
 
 



Get Real Women’s Event 

February 24 and February 25 
Get Real 2017 is a 2-day conference for women ages 12-92 with 
worship, keynote addresses and breakout sessions encouraging 
women to experience the real life Jesus paid for: real love, real 
freedom, real healing... 
Friday night and Saturday morning, we’re going to hear from inspiring 
national and local speakers, ordinary women with an extraordinary 
God living in them:  Crystal Evans Hurst, Dawn Scott Damen, Sharon 
Garlough Brown, Marcia Ware, Tracy Hansen, and others will be 
sharing personal testimonies and insights on topics like real freedom, 
real peace, real connection, real surrender and real forgiveness. 
Tickets are on sale in the Commons after the worship services, in the 
office or at itickets.com for $25 each. 
 

Donations Needed for Annville Thrift Stores! 

March 18 through March 31 
We will be taking a trailer of donated items to Grace 
Covenant Ministries in Annville for their thrift stores.  Trailer will be 
available in the church parking lot from March 18 to March 31.  Only 
items in good to excellent condition please.  Specific items that are 
needed:  Household items, clothing, tools, toys, etc.  Women’s 
clothing and small household appliances are high demand items.  They 
do take winter clothing as it does get fairly cold in the mountains in 
the winter.  If possible bring your items in a box for more compact 
packing.  If you need boxes picked up from your house please call the 
church office. 
 

Community Small Groups 

If you're interested in joining a small group, 
email   andrew@communityreformed.org. 
 

Hand 2 Hand Donations Needed 

Please consider blessing school aged kids in Zeeland that go 
hungry on the weekends without our help.  Most needed items are:  
Lunch size fruit, applesauce and pudding cups, Fast Shake pancake 
mixes, taco kits, small gatorades, spaghetti noodles, cans of 
chicken, cans of corn, green beans or mixed veggies and ramen 
noodles.  Any questions, please contact Amy Machiela at 
machiela96@gmail.com 
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hungry on the weekends without our help.  Most needed items are:  
Lunch size fruit, applesauce and pudding cups, Fast Shake pancake 

Baptism Class 

There will be a baptism class held 
on Sunday, February 26 at 10:05 
AM in Room 214. Parents who 
would like their child baptized on 
March 19  should attend this 
class.  
 

New Members Class 
There will be a new members class held 
on Sunday, March 5 from 2:00-4:30 
p.m. in Room 204. Please sign up in the 
Commons if you would like to attend. 
 

Senior Singles 
Monday, March 6 at City on a Hill 
in Zeeland at 11:30 am. Contact 
Darla Smith at 772-6825 if you  
need a ride. Sign up Sheet is in 
the Commons. 
 

Awakenings 
Thursdays from 7 to 8 pm 
(Fireside Room) 
Join us for an open discussion of 
the 12 steps of AA, share your 
experience, strength, and hope, 
and read from The Life Recovery 
Bible. Bibles are provided.  
 

Spring Hill Day Camp 
at Community 

July 24-28, 2017 
Sign up at 
springhilldaycamps.com 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Giving Update 

Week of February 12, 2017:   

General Fund:  $32,954 

Mission Trip Fund: $187 

Building Fund:   $45 

Total:  $33,186 

 
Future Building Balance:$354,721 
 

Attendance: 
  2016 YTD Average: 
  DayBreak:  323 
  BreakAway:    705 
  BreakWater:  101 

  Total:  1129 

  2017 YTD Average: 
  DayBreak:  330 
  BreakAway:  701 
  BreakWater:  93 

    Total:  1124 

Totals include children in  
Sunday School 

2/7/2016: 
  DayBreak:  301 
  BreakAway:   686 
  BreakWater:   120 

    Total:   1107 

2/5/2017:  
  DayBreak:  310 
  BreakAway:   672 
  BreakWater:  125  
    Total:  1107 
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Feed My Starving Children 

Saturday, March 4th from 2:30 to 4:30 pm at Harderwyk Ministries 
Community has partnered with Harderwyk Ministries and Holland 
Heights CRC to pack food for Feed My Starving Children. Volunteers 
participate in a one of a kind experience. You'll hand-pack rice, soy, dried 
vegetables, vitamins and minerals into bags, which are then sealed, 
boxed and placed on pallets and shipped to our partners working hard to 
reach the neediest children throughout the world. Sign up sheet is in the 
Commons.  
 

Habitat for Humanity 

Saturday, March 4 from 8 am to 12 noon 

Community will be partnering with Habitat for Humanity to effectively 
respond to the housing challenges in our community and to meet the 
basic needs of safe, decent, affordable housing. We are looking for 
volunteers to help on Saturday, March 4, from 8 am - noon. No 
experience necessary. Must be 16 years or older to participate. Sign up in 
the Commons or by contacting Kevin DeRoo. 
 

Direct Your Dollars 
SpartanNash grocery stores has launched a “Direct Your Dollars” 
program to help non-profits. When original store and gas receipts are 
turned in worth $150,000, SpartanNash will send a donation for $1,000 
to participating non-profits . A drop-off canister is in the Commons for 
Holland/Zeeland CROP Walk and Parkview AFC Home.  
Questions regarding the CROP Walk: Darla Smith (772-6825) 
Questions regarding Parkview AFC Home: Ray Kirn (748-9558) 
 

CROP Walk 
Volunteers needed at the CROP Walk tables in the Community 
Commons before and after the worship services on March 12, 19 or 26, 
April 2, 9, 16 and 23. Volunteers are need to hand out the donation 
envelopes for those interested in raising money for the Holland Zeeland 
CROP Hunger Walk. Contact Darla Smith to sign up at 772-6825. 
 

Mobile Food Pantry 
The Mobile Food Pantry will be at Community on Thursday, March 2 at 
5:00 p.m. We will be serving a meal and helping those in need in our 
community. If you are able to help at the pantry, please sign up on the 
sheet in the Commons.  The Mobile Food Pantry can still use plastic 
grocery bags. Please drop these off in the marked box in the Commons. 
 
 




